## BEVERLY RURAL HIGH SCHOOL

BEVERLY, KANSAS

April 13, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Please accept my thanks for your letter of March 30, 1938 in regard to treatment of athletes foot.

We plan to follow your method of treatment and I believe that we can wipe it out of our school. Our dressing and shower rooms are high, dry and clean. With the aid of your suggestions I believe that we can prevent future cases.

We only have two or three cases that have come to my attention, but I did not want it to get started.

MMH/EL

Yours truly,

Murle M. Hayden, Principal.

Murle M. It anden